MARINA DEL REY		GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING	4/25/2021

Welcome – Meeting begins at: 10:35am
Pledge of Allegiance, Moment of Silence, Invocation by Vinny Hall
Reading of the minutes from the last meeting: Motion to suspend with the reading by Leon Yeserski. Seconded by: Ken Stanley Motion passed by voice vote.
Reading of the Financial Secretary and Treasurers Report by Tu M Tu Motion to accept by Ron Boyle.
Seconded by Leon Yeserski Motion passed by voice vote.
Branch 100 board member Kenneth Stanley presents the biography for the 2021 Scholarship award, Megan Trapenese. 
Presentation of award for scholarship winner Megan Trapenese by John Pescitelli of 3M Technologies 
Ken Stanley speaks about the recent Legislative Training Seminar (LTS), particularly imploring people to contact their representatives to sponsor and support HR 1623 and HR 1624
Tom Hughes speaks about the importance of SPAC, informing membership that $30,000 dollars was raised this past weekend during the recent LTS.
NY Area Vice President Jimmy Warden speaks, confirming his candidacy for the position of Secretary/Treasurer at the national level. 
He thanks everyone for their support, explains that he intends to cause “Good Trouble” if elected. Mentioned how the 1970 carrier strike changed everything, acknowledging that member Ron Boyle was among the strikers along with his dad.
He thanks John Pescitelli for his continued support for scholarships along with acknowledging Ms. Trapenese for winning the award.  
He speaks about the 4/22/21 Pay Offer by the USPS to NAPS, explaining the process. As he is now the co- chair of the NAPS NPA committee he offers various thoughts of what will happen along with what he recommended (Elimination of NPA for 2021 and give everyone a 3% raise, mentioning the Senate currently has a bill (S.561) The Federal Adjustment of Income Ration (FAIR act) which would raise Federal Employee salaries by 3.2 %. 
He also discussed Title 39, why it must be changed through an act of Congress, and status of NAPS lawsuit. He explains that he votes for elected officials based on how they support the Postal Service. 
He ends with a discussion about the PMG 10-year plan, and how it seems that the NALC has some support for it due to the fact that it keeps 6-day delivery.
Questions taken. 
Juliet Francis Young asks about status of the re-assignment of the areas. Jim Warden states that it should be finalized by May 8. 
Genie Martinez asks about the status of the current freezing of vacant positions. Jim Warden surmises that it should be lifted shortly after the final re-assignment (May 8)
Genie Martinez asks about compensation for managers (level 18 through 23) for T-Time. Jim Warden answers that you can be granted T-Time if necessary due to COVID related issues and informs group to contact the branch if this is the case. 
Mr. Warden ends with we are all Postal employees, not workers. Remember you work to provide for your family.
Tom Hughes gives out the new phone number for the branch as all phone numbers in the JAF building have changed. He speaks about the recently created website for Branch 100 acknowledging the great job that the webmaster Steve Hom is doing. He also wishes Gracie Operations Manager Anthony Carlo a Happy 55th Birthday.
Tom Hughes acknowledged the presence of Steve Abt of C & S, printers of our Journal.  He also mentions the hope that there will be a Dinner Dance right here in the Marina Del Rey in 2022. He speaks about all EAS ensuring that everyone is wearing a mask in Postal Facilities and tells all active employees to make certain that they are using the PS Form 1017 feature in TACS.
Raffle Drawing for prizes donated by Tu M Tu for the Committee to Elect Jimmy Warden
Motion to end meeting made by Jim Puccio, seconded by Maureen Burke. Motion passed by voice vote.
Submitted by Jim Puccio
Branch 100
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